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DATES TO REMEMBER

September 13t — Rally Day
Congregat

September 27 —

jonal Meeting



TWILIGHT REFLECTIONS

Do you know where you are going fo? Do you llke the things that life showmg you?

Where are you going to? Do you know?
(Theme from Mahogany by Diana Ross, 1975)

Severa! years before | graduated from High School, Diana Ross came out with
her song entitled, Theme from Mahogany. | graduated from a small rural High
School in Northwest Ohio. It was the tradition of this school for the Seniors fo
select their class song. It was a fun tradition, a different song for every graduating
class from New Knoxville High School. My class selected Ross’ song, Theme from
Mahogany. |

In transition times, whether graduating from High School or waiting to call a
settled pastor, it is appropriate to ask questions about our life, our future, our
hopes, and dreams. We want to allow time for the past to bless us and use the
present to plan for the blessings of the future. This is what the Fufuring Team has
been doing, and they are excited to share their findings with the congregation.

During this transition time, we are answering the questions that Ross raises in
the lyrics of her song: Do know where you are going? Do you like where St. Paul
UCC is heading? Where are you in this journey? Do you know what you would
like to do to be a part of our ministry? Within the United Church of Christ, we have
a process by which pastors are called by the local congregation. In recent years,
the profile of the local congregation asks three important questions about our life
and our future together that will guide the discernment process for the pastor and
the congregation. The three sections of the profile begin with three questions:
Who are we? Who is our Neighbor and Where is God calling us? These three
questions have guided the work of the Futuring Team and now they are ready {o
share their information with the congregation.

On Sunday, September 27" following worship, the Council has called a special
congregational meeting for the Futuring Team to present their findings,
suggestions, and ideas as we begin the process of completing our profile,
circulating it to potential pastors, and to ultimately call a pastor who has the gifts
and the vision to help our congregation move into our new future. Please mark
your calendars for this important meeting and come prepared to receive the
blessings, the vision, and the possibilities. Our lives, especially in this time, are
constantly in transition, choices are made, and we are called to be partners in the
ministry of St. Paul United Church of Christ and we hope that as we move forward
into the future that you will want to be a big part of the ministry that is continually
unfolding in new and not so new ways. This is our time; God's time to embrace
the blessings of the future. Please come and be a part of our future, together.

Anticipating many blessings,
Pastor Dan Sather




WITHIN OUR CHURCH FAMILY

P'ravinq for those hospitalized or undergoing medical procedures

recently:
¢ Mike Winters

e Sylvia Kimball

NOISY OFFERING FOR SEPTEMBER
The Noisy Offering for the month of September will be go to Habitat
for Humanity of Ottawa County.

BCS FOOD PANTRY SUGGESTED MONTHLY DONATIONS-SEPT.
e Canned Soup
e Bleach (for food pantry cleanlng)

Sacks of Flour (5 and 10 Ibs)

Oatmeal

Beef Stew

Canned Fruit

ABEND GUILD

Hello and blessings to our members of Abend Guild and our St. Paul
UCC Familyl Hope everyone is doing well and staying healthy!

These are certainly very uncertain times we are living in now, and it's
very hard to plan too far ahead. We will continue to monitor and revisit
the safety of gathering together again, but for now, your officers agree, it
‘is too soon to plan a fall schedule.

We continue to really appreciate all of you who are saving your
" Community Market receipts and clipping your coupons for Guam. All of
this helps us as a group to bless others! If you would like someone to
come and pick up your receipts, and/or coupons, please call Carol at
(419) 898-3480 or Lois (419) 898-1668.

'And again, stay well, wear your mask, wash your hands, and practice
social distancing. May God bless each of you!
9




DEAR SUNSHINE CHOIR MEMBERS, PARENTS, & GRANDPARENTS:

The Worship and Music Committee met and it has been decided that
due to the Covid-19 and school starting back up and trying to get back
into a routine it would be best if we put Sunshine Choir on hold until the
new year. We are hoping to do something special for Christmas, but
that will, again, depend on where our state is at with the Covid-19. | know
we all have missed our time together and being able to practice and sing
for worship on Sundays, but we will soon be back together to make our
“joyful noise” for ourselves and the congregation.

Also, it is with heartfelt sadness that | must inform all of you that Mrs.
Linda will not be joining us when we do return to our schedule. She has
decided to really retire and spend more time enjoying her time with Mr.
Wayne, her family, camping, gardening, and whatever other trouble she
can get into. We will truly miss you Linda, and thank you for everything
you have done for us.

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to
contact me, Mrs. Carol, or anyone on the Worship and Music Committee.

Blessings,
Kay Cross
Carol Mylander

PRAYER LIST UPDATES

We're happy to put the names of people you care about on the Prayer
List but we often do not hear when it is appropriate to remove them.
Please notify us if there is someone listed who no longer needs to be
included. Thank you! |

|

I
|
z
|
WORSHIP SERVICE AUDIO CD’S ARE AVAILABLE ,1 |
‘Miss a Sunday? Enjoyed a special service and want a copy of it?
Audio CD’s are available‘t for a $1 donation — fill out a form availabl% on
the table outside the church office or contact the church office to request
one.
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AUGUST WORSHIP ATTENDANCE AND OFFERINGS

Date Service Attendance Offering
July 26 Worship A4 vv$2001
August 2 . Worship 53 T $1947
August 9 Worship 42 1 $4274
August 16 - Worship 53 11 $983
August 23 . Worship 39 1111t $A
August 30 ~ Worship A Tttt 3A
Averages (Aug.) Worship » 47 » $2401
¥Plus $42 - ++ Plus $288 — | t11T A A-
Benevolence Benevolence unavailable at
11T A time of
t Plus $91 - 41 Plus $170 — printing
Benevolence Benevolence » Not incl.
Y. A
vy - Virtual
Service only
2020 Year-to-Date Budget (through August 16%).  $184,701

2020 Year-to-Date Offering (through August 16%): $147,774

(July electronic offerings of $5525 were added to 2020 General Fund tdtal;
plus $440 ~ Benevolence; 585 — Christian Ed.; $205 — Youth Fellowship; 510 — Tanzania)
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ONE-YEAR BIBLE READING PLAN 2020 - SEPTEMBER

SEPTEMBER

1 {saiah 38 Ps. 105:23-45 Heb, 2
o2 isaiah 39 Song 4:9-16 Heb. 3
02 Reflect on God as Deliverer

b4 Isaiahd40 Ps. 106:11-24  Heb.4
05 [saiah 41 Song 5:1-8 Heb. 5
06 Isaigh 42 Ps. 106:25-48 Heb. 6
a7 [saiah 43 Song 5:9-16 Heb. 7
08 isalah44 Ps. 107:1-22 Heb. 8
o9 [saiah 45 Song 6:1-5 Heb. 9
(310 Reflect on God as Protector

11 Isaiah 46 Ps. 107:24-43 Heb. 10
o112 Isaiah 47 song 6:6-13 Heb. 11
i3 Isaiah 48 Ps. 108 Heb. 12
114 isaiah-49 Song 7:1-5 Heb. 13
015 tsaiah 50 Ps. 108 James 1
16 Isaiah 51 Song 7:6-13 James 2
(117 Reflect on God as Eternal

118 isaigh 52 Ps. 110 James 3
19 tsaigh 53 Song 8:1-7 James 4
320 Isaiah 54 Ps. 111 James 5
D21 Isaigh 55 Song 8:8-14 1 Peter 1
22 Isaigh 56 Ps. 112 1 Peter 2
023 isaiah 57 Ps. 113 1 Peter 3
[124 Reflect on God's Kindness

£325 isaiah 58 Ps. 114 1 Peter 4
024 Isaiah 59 Ps. 115 1 Peter 5
27 isaiah 60 Ps. 116 2 Peter 1
28 Isaiah 61 Ps. 117 2 Peter 2
026 Isaiah 62 Ps. 118 2 Peter 3
0130 Isaiah 63 Ps. 115:1-8 1 john %




CHRISTIAN BOOK CORNER — SEPTEMBER 2020

? “Game On: Find Your Purpose — Pursue Your
-5 Dream by Emmitt Smith

. Emmitt Smith, the NFL'’s all-time leading rusher
= of the Dallas Cowboys, Dancing with the Stars
. champion, and successful real estate investor,
outlines the principles that helped him become
. awinner on and off the footballl field. In this book
" he encourages you to live your God-given
dream now! Emmitt reveals that it's not only
vision and talent that propel us toward our
dreams, but also a combination of
determination, persistence, humility, courage,
and faith. This book gives readers the tools to
pursue their dream with all their mind, heart, and soul.

Beth Witt

Which of these was not one of
the 10 plagues God brought
against Egypt to petsuade Pharaoh
to let the Hebrew people go?

A, an abundance of frogs

B. the Nile River turned to blood
C. the collapse of the pyramids
D. thick darkness
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JOIN US FOR RALLY DAY!

Kick-off the program year with a 'Pep Rally for Jesus'. We'll hand off
 Bibles to our incoming 1st grade and 5th grade MVPs. Wear your
favorite jersey to church as you participate in a fun-filled way to start the
church program year. There will be music and entertainment provided
by Jerry and Marie Wittman. Whether you choose to worship from the
parking lot or in the sanctuary, there will be concessions handed out and
ways for you to participate. Join us Sunday, September 131 for this
special way to celebrate the start of the year- together let us worship the
One who unites us in our common mission, faith, and' fellowship.




Church Council Minutes
Monday, August 3, 2020

Council Members Present: Craig Collins, Christina Barron, Fred Schnoor, Karen Dages, Nadine

Thompson, Ted Harder, Brad Hemminger, Denise DeTray, Sandy Shearon, Keith Green, Lucas Jess,

Pastor Scott & Pastor Dan. John Crosser, absent. Guests: Kathy & Bob Steinmifler, Carol & Carroll

Mylander, Bonnie Daniels & Dave & Beth Wit.

Nadine called the meeting to order & welcomed our guests. Brad Hemminger shared the devotional &

opening prayer. The Guest attendees asked several questions about the ‘color-code’ system for how

services will be held. Pastor Scott clarified the recommendations from the Safety Team about that

system. Many concerns were expressed over parking lot services; sitting in car for long period of fime,
.ot feeling a ‘connection’ to others, not ‘seeing’ the Pastors. 1t was also expressed that the Office

should stay open. The guests were thanked for their input. Nadine asked if they had any other

questions or concerns & excused them from the continuing Council meeting. The guests Thanked

Council for listening & then exited the meeting.

Secretaries Minutes: Minutes from the July 6th regular council meeting were approved. Motion, Fred

Schnoor, Second, Brad Hemminger. The Minutes of the July 26th Special Council meeting were also

approved. Motion from Christina Barron, Second Karen Dages.

Treasurer's Report as of 8/3/20 :

Checking Account Balance §$47,343.25

Current Income $ 30,001.19 (+$59,543.19 United Church Funds 2 Qtr.-reinvested)

Current Month Expense ~ § 26,845.48

Current Month Benevolence Income  $ 4,257.00

Current Month Benevolence Expenses $ 1,384.00

Year to Date Income $222,794.05

Year to Date Expense $ 181,276.35

Year to Date Benevolence Income $ 15,083.04

Year to Date Benevolence Expenses  $10,761.04

Pastor Dan asked Denise to follow up with Cindy about a Thank you for the large monetary gift received

in July. Treasurer's report was placed on file.

Safety and Security: Met July 29. Craig Collins made a motion to accept the team’s recommendation

& incorporate the guidelines for returning to the Sunday School classrooms on Rally Day, Sept 13,

2020. Brad Hemminger gave a 209, Motion passed. The Return to Church guidelines including the

Color-Coded chart for service type was then discussed. Craig Collins then made the motion to continue

with the Team's recommended color-coded chart for guidelines on services with more clarification on

Extra Activities during Yellow or Orange levels. Sandy Shearon gave a 2. Motion Carried.

Congregational Life and Fellowship: The team asked for approval to spend ~$150 on a special

individually wrapped decorated Anniversary Sunday cookie. Approval was granted. Rally Sunday,

Sept. 13 plans were discussed & the recommendation as presented was sent back to the team for

further review. The next meeting is August 24

Trustees: Tom Witt will be handling the Boiler Testing in the future. Duane Jess is gathering quotes for

a new push mower to replace the current mower that is no longer working.

Pastor-Parish Relations: nothing to report.

Evangelism: nothing to report

Christian Education & Family Ministries and Youth Fellowship: Met via Zoom on July 234, Mess'd

Fest alternative is being sought-perhaps a kayak trip. Confirmation letters were sent out, Confirmation

orientation is tentatively planned for Sept. 2¢. The team is corisidering sponsoring a $200 YF

Cacy




scholarship; supporting details to be decided during August meeting. 2020 Fall Sunday School program
is being reviewed for both an in class and virtual version. Last year's teachers are being contacted for
their input in developing a safe program and soliciting their input so that they are comfortable with either
solution. A virtual VBS program has been planned for the week of Aug. 10%, Renew the Green is the
theme, centered around the Parable of the Soul. Keith Green of Congregational Life team participated
in the last meeting to synchronize plans and ideas for Rally Sunday. This remains a work in progress
and will be dependent on the status of Covid in our area. The next meeting is Aug. 5th
Mission & Stewardship: The Team filled in and adjusted Noisy Offering schedule to make up for past
decreased Noisy Offerings and canceled mission trips. They are donating $500 to BCS schools for
teachers to purchase school supplies for students in need. They approved Discretionary Funds
guidelines for the Pastors to follow to provide financial help to those that inquire of same. The next
meeting is TBD.
Finance Team: They met July 30t with the Financial Secretary to review the 1st6 months of 2020.
Cindy is doing @ wonderful job. They will be auditing the Guild checkbook & bank statement soon.
They are planning a team meeting for addressing the upcoming budget, as well.
Worship and Music: nothing to report. Their next mesting is scheduled for August 10 to review the Fall
Music Program.
Associate Pastor’s Report: Pastor Scott has a wedding in the sanctuary in Sept & asked for
assistance from council for Safety guideline support. The Church gardens have already produced more
than 100 pounds of produce. Pastor Scott expressed a deep appreciation for the hard work of the
‘Raised Bed families’ and other participants in the Church Gardens’ success. He also shared his
monthly activity report with council,
Senior Pastor’s Report: Pastor Dan shared prayer concerns & hospitalization updates with council.
He then shared the Futuring Team update/minutes with council. Pastor Dan asked the Evangelism
Team fo review old/stagnant email accounts & get updated information where possible. The Mail
Folders for Council are now located in the Adult Sunday School room. Pastor Dan also shared his
monthly activity report via email with council.
Old Business: Suggestions for the parking lot service from Brad Hemminger, Deb Green & Doug Beck
were discussed. Parking everyone in one central location will be tried at the next parking lot service.
New Business: With much sadness & heart felt deliberation, Nadine Thompson presented Council with
her lefter of resignation. Sandy Shearon made a motion to regretfully but supportively accept Nadine's
resignation. Christina Barron gave a remorseful 2. Motion Carried. Brad Hemminger will step in as
Council President for the August meeting. Pastor Dan suggested Council Re-Organize at the
September meeting. We will appoint a new Council member at the mesting to fill the vacant spot thru
year end when election for that spot will be held.
There will be a Special Council meeting to present the recommendations from the Futuring Team —
August 171 at 6:00 p.m.
The next regular meeting will be September 8, 2020 @ 6:30 p.m. with Sandy Shearon having
devotional. Sandy is to act as Head Usher for September services.

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Shearon
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SCHEDULE OF SEPTEMBER WORSHIP PARTICIPANTS

September 6 Organist Bonnie Daniels
Head Usher . Sandy Shearon
Altar Flowers (delivery)  Kimm Krehmke
September 13 Organist Beth Witt
Head Usher Sandy Shearon
Altar Flowers (delivery) Kimm Krehmke
September 20  Organist Sue Tomor
" Head Usher Sandy Shearon
Altar Flowers (delivery) Kimm Krehmke
September 27  Organist | Bonnie Daniels
Head Usher Sandy Shearon

Altar Flowers (delivery)  Kimm Krehmke

JUST A REMINDER —
U.S. POSTAL SERVICE ‘TEMPORARILY AWAY’ STATUS

Just a reminder that the United States Postal Service’s “Temporarily
Away’ status (also referred to as a ‘hold’” on your mail) causes bulk mail
(as in The Chimes) to be returned to the church with postage dL_ae. Plegse
let us know if you plan to be out of town for an extended period of time
and plan to use this service so that we might avoid thg charges by not
mailing to you that month. Additional copies of The Chimes are always
available on the literature rack outside the office.




CELEBRATIONS

Happy Birthday in September fo:
' ] Alice Pierson

2 Charlie Hablitzel
3 Adam Benner, Howard Mackey, Mary Hill, Linda Apling
4 Shirley Thompson, Michael Kelley
5 Carly Floriana, Wayne Sandrock
7 Debra Shattuck, Alyssa Hernandez, Mary Ebel
9 Todd Hablitzel -
10 Dave Fastinger
11 Corrine Atwater
12 Kevin Winters, Jenifer Short
15 " Brooke Moore, Ben Cochran
17 Cole. Brossia
19 Alexandria Weirich, Pam Winters, Elizabeth Hablitzel, Judy Dewitz
21 Wendy Spangler, Hannah Paimer
12 Doris Harder
24 Barry Cochran, Helen Pfeiffer
25 Carol Pennington
26 Kelly Daup
27 Charles DeGrisky
28 (lay Micheel, Stephanie Genzman, Doug Ricci
29 Rachel Helle
30 Madyson Petersen, Tammy Meek
Happy Anniversary in September to:
-4 - Douglas & Lynn Uher
7 Tim & Cathy Smarkel
8 Keith & Debra Green, James & Martha Barron
9 Jim & Mary Ebel, Ron & Betty Buehler, John & Rhonda 0'Neill
10 Corey & Allison Harder .
12 Timothy & Mary Williams
14 Leslie & Corby Ritzman, Kathy & Terry Gaines
15 Jimmy & Angie Lowe
19 Randy & Wendy Wilburn
22 Kevin & Jennifer Wilkins
23 Jim & Karol Smercina
27 John & Sue Crosser
28 . Tim & Karen Foust

Should you be listed here? If your special date does not appear, it is only because we are not aware of it.
Olease contact the church office to let us know (Please also advise us of any errors...)




LOCAL AND WIDER CHURCH ONLINE RESQURCES...
Church website: www.stpauluccoh.org.

Facebook: search for “St. Paul UCC (Oak Harbor)’
Northwest Ohio Association UCC website: www.nwoa.org
Ohio Conference UCC website: www.ocucc.org

United Church of Christ website: www.ucc.org

ST. PAUL UCC LEADERSHIP
Pastoral Staff

Interim Pastor Rev. Daniel Sather
Associate Pastor | Rev. Scott Cunningham
Support Staff

Office Manager Carol Pennington
Financial Secretary Cindy Dixon

Custodian Duane Jess

Church Council Members and Ministry Teams
Brad Hemminger — Acting President Fred Schnoor — Finance

(Vacant) — Vice Pres. John Crosser — Worship & Music
Denise DeTray — Treasurer Karen Dages—Pastor-Parish Relations
Sandy Shearon — Secretary Ted Harder — Evangelism

Craig Collins — Christian Education & Family Ministries
Keith Green — Congregational Life & Fellowship
Christina Barron — Mission and Stewardship

Lucas Jess — Trustees

Cindy Harder

A THOUGHT FOR THE FUTURE

When making financial decisions for the future, please consider how much can be accomplished
by St. Paul Church in general and by our estate funds in particular because of the generous gifts
left to the congregation through Wills and Trusts. The future support of St. Paul UCC and its
capital projects and mission work draws upon gifts such as these. Please remember to keep St.
Paul UCC and its future ministries in your prayers and plans. If you need more information or
would like to confidentially discuss how you can provide long-term support for your church, please
contact Pastor Dan or Pastor Scott.




THANK YOU! | would like to take this time to thank Pastor Dan for his
visits, my church family.and friends for the flowers, prayers, texts and
calls during and after my surgery. To my sister Jan who was my nurse,
cook, housekeeper my first couple weeks, and still helped out after doing
my cleaning, grocery shopping etc. Prayers have been answered and |
am well... Forthere's much that we can be thankful for, the blessings of
God in our lives, the people that God has blessed us with, and the hope

that we have in Christ. ,
Cindy Harder

THANKS TO ALL WHO SENT PRAYERS FOR LOIS and who sent
cards and phone calls of sympathy. Thank you also to Pastor Scott for

his visit and to Pastor Dan for his call.
Vic Harder




Please Pra Y For...

- Mike Winters .
Mary Windisch (mother of Beth Witt)
Gary Cagle
Paula Mackey
Betty Buehler
Dan & Karen Filimore
Savannah Hetrick
Julie Hemminger
Sylvia Kimball
Dave Orman
Edythe Hemminger
Chuck Hillman
Carol Voll, Mother of Rev. David Voll
Zack Voll, Son of Rev. David and Janise Vol
The Family of Lin Worthington

Those Serving Our Country

Nick Ihde Tom Barron Cole Brossia Konnor Fletcher
Chase Brossia Daniel Goodwin : A.J. Marquis Jeremiah Helle
Jay Traver Valerie (Jess) Duchon Tom (Yancy) Shattuck

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS

While we certainly support and encourage shopping locally, we are
aware that there are some, especially those members who do not live or
work in the Oak Harbor community, who shop at Kroger. If interested in
participating in this program, please sign into your Kroger account online
and designate St. Paul United Church of Christ, Oak Harbor, as your
designated recipient. Kroger will provide a check to St Paul UCC quarterly
representing a percentage of your shopping dollars. Please note that this
designation needs to be renewed annually — if your purchases are
going to St. Paul UCC, it will be noted on the bottom of your receipt.
If you need assistance with this, please contact the church office. -




Design a handy
bag to tote your
books this fall.

Vhat you need: ,
s Plain canvas bag
s Cardboard scrap

» Actylic paints (2 colors)
s 2 small paper plates

* Apple -

» Knife (and adult help)
» Foam brush

» Scrap papet ,

Vhat you do:

. Lay the bag flat on a table,
and place cardboard inside
for protection.

.. Pour a paint dollop on
each plate.

i, Slice the apple in half,
keeping the core intact.

L. Brush a thin layer of paint
on the cut side of an apple
half. Practice making
stamps on scrap paper.
Use the other color on
the other apple half.

. Paint and stamp the bag
with your final design.
When dry, remove the
cardboard.

. Use the bag for school
and Sunday school.
Happy reading!

WISDOM rrom THe WOR

o

God makes a special promise to people who study Scripture.

.............................................................................

Directions: Arrange the word list in alphabetical order. Then write the circled
letters in order below fo complete Joshua 1:8, NIV,

school O
paper ~O_

wisdom ___O

read -0

play @ -

learn O _
grow O
pencils e

pray N @ -

art e —
student _— — O —
kids O
apple e O

“« . meditate on it day and night, so that you may
be careful to do everything written in it. Then you
will be and successful.”

e v mmman e (R Aemea e fmean e

JOSHUA 1:8, NIV
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Office Hours: 9:00 a.m. to noon, Monday to Friday (please call in advance)

Office Phones: (419) 898-0852; Fax (419) 754-2101

Carol Pennington, Office Manager Office e-mail: office@stpauluccoh.org
Rev. Dan Sather, Interim Pastor, pastordan@stpauluccoh.org, 812-483-9656

Rev. Scott Cunningham, Assoc. Pastor scottcunningham34@gmail.com, 815-354-2803
(home/cell)
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